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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 of 

Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of your 

naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence 

submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, 

your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 20 

December 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations, and 

procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the Board 

consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, relevant portions of 

your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies, as well as the 19 October 2022 

advisory opinion (AO) furnished by the Navy Office of Legal Counsel (PERS-00J) and your response to 

the AO.   

 

Regarding your request for a personal appearance, the Board determined that a personal appearance with 

or without counsel will not materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the 

Board determined that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the 

evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to overturn the Administrative Separation (ADSEP) Board’s 

decision and to allow you to remain on active duty until you are eligible to retire.  The Board considered 

your contention that the ADSEP process was used as a means to remedy an error made by the command.  

The command failed to route your Report of non-judicial punishment (NJP) in a timely manner, which 

resulted in your advancement to Chief Petty Officer (CPO).  You also contend that the ADSEP Board 

members acted with bias to find cause to separate you, and the ADSEP Board was comprised of members 

from the command that had to report to your Commanding Officer (CO).  You claim that there is another 

Sailor who was twice accused of sexual assault but was allowed to remain on ship.  You also claim that 

you filed an Inspector General complaint because you were the victim of reprisal.  

 

The Board, however, substantially concurred with the AO.  In this regard, the Board noted that you 

received NJP during 2015, while assigned to the  for sexually harassing a 

junior sailor.  During May 2021 a female Division Leading Chief alleged that you demonstrated sexual 

harassing behavior, your CO ordered you not to spend time along with any female in any space on board 






